
  

 

 

 
2022-03-18 
 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 
RFP 16 (2022-03) 

CONSULTING SERVICES - POLAR BEAR LSS & GUEST CIRCULATION UPGRADES  
 ADDENDUM #1 
 
This addendum shall be incorporated into, and form part of RFP 16 (2022-03) and take 
precedence over all requirements of the previously issued bid documents including plans. This 
addendum must be signed by the bidder (signing officer) in the appropriate space and must be 
attached to the Form for submission by the bidder. This Addendum consists of two (2) pages. 
 

1. Question - In 2.0 BACKGROUND AND PROJECT SCOPE, it is stated that the project 
will include “Viewing wall modifications to the existing polar bear habitat”, however, 
there is no further clarification in the RFP as to what these modifications entail and what 
scope is involved.  Can more information be provided please?   

 
Response - During the design of the new guest circulation route, modifications to the 
existing polar bear habitat fence would need to be explored in order to achieve 
adequate separation and/or setback between guests and polar bears. 

 
2. Question - “Incorporation of the new LSS and electrical upgrades into the pathway 

replacement and overall design” – what is the extent of the electrical scope?  Does it 
only involve the new LSS system itself or are there other electrical components to the 
scope?  Is the consultant currently who is undertaking the LSS design responsible for 
the electrical servicing of the LSS?  
 
Response - The consultant currently retained to design the LSS building is responsible 
for the electrical servicing however, the successful proponent to this RFP will be 
responsible for incorporating the LSS design into the overall guest circulation upgrades 
and pathway realignment.   

 
3. Question - Is it anticipated that the existing Beaver Tails and General Store Kiosks will 

remain in place?   
 
Response - Yes, it is anticipated existing Kiosks will remain in place. 

 
4. Question - Are there any services that will require relocation as part of the Zoomobile 

Station relocation?  
 

Response - The relocation of services as part of the Zoomobile station relocation will 
not be a part of the scope of work for this contract. 

 
5. Question - Are there any signage components to the scope for wayfinding?  
 

Response - Yes, interpretative signage and wayfinding signage is included in this 
scope of work and should be included as part of your proposal. Any signage will need 
be incorporated in the Zoo’s existing signage and wayfinding colour schemes.  

 
Receipt of the Addendum shall be acknowledged as part of your submission. 
 



RFQ #16 (2022-03)  2022-03-18 
POLAR BEAR LSS & GUEST CIRCULATION UPGRADES 

 

The Board of Management of the Toronto Zoo reserves the right to reject any or all Tenders or to 
accept any quotation, should it deem such action to be in its interests. 
 
If you have any queries regarding this matter, please contact Mr. Peter Vasilopoulos, Supervisor, 
Purchasing & Supply, at 416-392-5916 or by email pvasilopoulos@torontozoo.ca. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Peter Vasilopoulos  
Supervisor, Purchasing & Supply 
 
I/we hereby acknowledge receipt of this addendum and make allowance in my bid. 
 
Signed (Must be Signing Officer of Firm)     

 
Name of Firm           

 
Date:        

 
 

END OF ADDEDNUM 1 
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